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The next  meeting of  the  Nova Woodturners'  Guild is at  

Lee Valley Tools 
100 Susie Lake Crescent, Halifax, N.S. 

March  21, 2016. 6:15 p.m. 

 

The  next   meet ing  will  feat ure 

Accenting With Surface Techniques Part 
2 Pyrography & Branding ë Ted Monk  

Fun Turn results  
Member  since  2012 
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We had an interesting 
presentation by Harold 
McLellan on using the skew. He 
certainly made it seem easy. 
Hopefully more of us will now be 
able to get past our fear of this 
very useful tool 

Iôm not sure if March came in like a lion or a lamb, but 
itôs here. And with it, the promise of spring and flowers and 
warm weather. And the April 11 deadline for getting pieces 
made for our annual competition!  So, get out to your shops 
and turn, turn, turné 

We had our second meeting at our new location, in 
Lee Valley, and we are all clearly settling in and enjoying the 
new space. We had an interesting presentation by Harold 
McLellan on using the skew. He certainly made it seem 
easy. Hopefully more of us will now be able to get past our 
fear of this very useful tool.  And he managed to make a 
spurtle while he was at it.  Itôs rare that I can get from start to 
finish making anything that quicklyé 

And thanks to all who brought in the shape challenge. 
Although one didnôt need to use a burl, most did.  And they 
looked mighty fine, I thoughté 

At our March meeting, Ted Monk will be back to talk 
more ñSurface treatmentsò ï branding and pyrography this 
time. He inspired a lot of ideas with his last presentation, on 
texturing, and Iôm sure heôll inspire more this time. 

And in March ï itôs time to bring in your fun turn 
projects.  Itôs always great to see what everyone makes from 
the same sized piece of wood.  

We will also have the ever popular boomerang box, 
so be sure to get your free ticket for that when you arrive at 
the meeting. 

We now have someone to do the newsletter in April 
and May when Norm is flitting about the world ï our sincere 
thanks to Trevor Edis for agreeing to take this on. 

In my ñsurvey to membersò I also asked about interest 
in attending a session by Cynthia Gibson on the evening of 
May 20. There has been sufficient interest that the executive 
feels we should invite her to come. This is an opportunity not 
to be missed, so do write it in your calendars. 

I also asked about the start time of meetings. Almost 
everyone who answered can make it a bit earlier. So, we will 
try it out for a few meetings. If it doesnôt work, weôll switch 
back. It basically only affects when we formally call the 
meeting to order, but we also want people to feel they have 
that informal time to use our extensive library, and to 
socialize. 
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Bravery Beads -  Beads are given to 
children who undergo various 
medical procedures 

At our February meeting, Brian Sharp talked about 
our new project, making boxes for the Bravery Beads 
program at the IWK hospital, for children who have to 
undergo a number of medical procedures. Making those 
boxes will be our summer shape challenge. The Atlantic 
Woodworkers Association (AWA) will also be making 
boxes and some quilting groups will be making bags. The 
IWK needs about 100 containers a year for these beads, so 
working with other groups makes sense. And this is a great 
way to give back to our community. 

And speaking of giving back to the community, 
remember to add some dollars for Feed Nova Scotia when 
you fill in your forms for the annual competition. 

And now, Iôve got to get back to my shop to work on 
one of my competition pieces. 

Dianne Looker, 
President. 
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Dianne opens the meeting and welcomes new members to the Guild. Gary Landry has made 
some new adjustments such as a sign on the door at our new meeting location at Lee Valley. 
 

Dianne told Guild members that the Guild is looking at a new start time and a questionnaire 
will be emailed out to members for their feedback. Also the confusion in relation to the workshop in 
PEI was sorted out. She also pointed out to members that a ñno touchò sign may be placed at the 
show and tell section in future for delicate pieces. 
 

In relation to an update on Tedôs workshop, Dave Mc Lachlan gave a quick talk on new tools 
that he is making for texturing. The cash that was generated from Tedôs workshop will be used to 
purchase new tools. 
 

Steven Kennard spoke very highly about Cynthia Gibsonôs work and her designs. Cynthia 
Gibson will be doing hands on sessions at Lee Valley on May 20, 21, 2016. If we can confirm at 
least sixteen members she will do a demo for our Guild the evening of May 20. The cost associated 
with this is $30. An email will be sent out to 
members to see what kind of interest is there for a 
demo to see Cythiaôs work.  

 

In relation to the Bravery Beads program, 
Brian Sharp took to the floor and gave an update of 
what has been happening behind the scenes. The 
program Beads of Courage is very popular in the 
USA. The program that the IWK is involved in has 
about one hundred children in the program per year 
and the kids use a multi-coloured string and beads 
that spell out their name, the kids receive beads for 
different procedures etc. The Bluenose quilters 
and the Atlantic Wood workers are also on board 
with this program. The NS wood turners guild has 

suggested that 
we make boxes 
for these beads. 
The containers 
should be 5 / 6 
inches in diameter and 4 inches deep; it should have a lid, not 
too tight, with a knob on top for easy opening. The Guild has 
agreed that we can make thirty boxes per year and to remind 
members also to use a food safe finish.   

 

Dave McLachlan talked also on the importance of more 
women in the Guild as turners and mentioned that the AAW has 
started up a program on this. Dave McLachlan is going to 
design a poster to promote this agenda. 

 

 

Meeting Notes February 22, 2016 Dianne Looker 

Brian talks about Bravery Bead boxes. 
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Calum Ewing took to the floor and spoke about the upcoming competition. There will be 
three classes of turning, 1. Face plate, 2. Spindle, 3. Mandril and if you are unsure what level you 
belong to you can contact Harold McLellan or Callum. The deadline for entries is April 11 and your 
project must fit into a 12 x 12 container for size reference. Forms for this competition have a section 
that encourages donations to the good cause of Feed NS. 

 

Our practical lesson this evening was presented by Harold McLellan and the topic is how 
best to use the Skew chisel. There are three basics types of skews: the flat, oval and round skew. 
Harold also spoke in relation to how best to sharpen. His finished project was a Scottish Spurtle.  
Harold is also showing some of his work at 1274Hollis St. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Notes continued Dianne Looker 
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Shape Challenge   

Stuart Taylorôs Cherry burl was hanging around 
in his workshop for some while so the shape 
challenge gave him an idea in relation to the way 
the piece turned out, this piece was finished 
using Tung oil. 

Harold Mclellan also worked on a Cherry 
burl and again was finished with Tung oil.  

 

Jim Diamond also worked on a Spruce 
burl, saying that it cuts and turns easy.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
   

Meeting Notes continued Dianne Looker 
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Lowell Jenkinôs piece was made using a Spruce 
burl. It started as a practice piece but overall he 
was happy with the finished results.  

 

 

Dianne Lookerôs piece was made using a Cherry 
burl I believe, the finish was bees wax and carnuba 
and Dianne has the ratio mix for this. 

 

The next shape challenge will be the Bravery Bead 
boxes due in September. 

 

Show and Tell.   

 

Don Moore tal ked about the wood from hell which 
he thought was a piece of Butternut. He used future floor 
polish or pledge with a sponge to stabilize the wood; this 
will take up to six hours to dry, depending on the species 
/ spalting. Don Moore is also mentioned he is giving 
wood turning lessons to anyone that is interested. 

 

 

 

 

 
 

Meeting Notes continued Dianne Looker 
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Harold McLellan showed some work he did 
with texturing and also on using a dye in the 
wood. If you need to know what he used or 
where to purchase the dye just email 
or ask Harold.

David Macmillan showed a Beech piece in 
which the lower part was painted in a blue. 

 

 

 

 

Dianne Looker had three small 
textured bowls; one had a band with 
white gesso paint. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Notes continued Dianne Looker 
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Dave Mclachlan showed some of the new 
texturing tools he is making. 

Our new member this evening 
Manning Smith showed a vase he 
glued up and turned. 

 

Raffle. 

 

Yogi Gutz, George LaFontaine 
and Lowell Jenkins were all 
winners. 

 

The winner from Donôs raffle 
was Harold McLellan who won 
an air pack helmut. 

 

The meeting ended at 8:50.   
 
 
 
 
 

Meeting Notes continued Dianne Looker 


